PuBLIC CITIZEN LITIGATION GROUP
1600 20TH STREET, N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-1001

(202) 588-1000

BY TELECOPIER: 202-296-2882
May 10, 2001

Tanya Vanderbilt, Esquire
Epstein, Becker & Green
Suite 700

1227 25th Street, NW
Washington, D.C. 20037-1175

Re: Threatened Trademark Litigation
Dear Ms. Vanderbilt:

Thank you for calling me to advise that Pacifica Foundation has decided to retract its threat
to sue the various individuals who have registered domain names that incorporate the name “Pacifica”
or the call letters of its radio stations, and have posted critical web sites at those domain names. I will
advise the witnesses who were prepared to participate in the preliminary injunction hearings that you
had threatened to initiate, and the local counsel we had obtained in San Francisco, New York and
Virginia, that their assistance will not be required.

We are pleased that the leadership of Pacifica have come to the realization that their
displeasure about the criticism that they have received on these web sites did not warrant litigation
that would have threatened the democratic values that are embodied in the “free speech radio” slogan
that was at the heart of Pacifica’s founding.

Sincerely yours,

@ @ Printed on Recycled Paper



